
 
 

 
 
 
 

                                                                                  CERTIFIED:  91 7199 9991 7030 4905 2800 
 
July 30, 2012 
 
 
Honorable Frank Fogleman 
City of Marion  
P.O. Box 717 
Marion, AR 72364 
 
RE: NPDES Permit No. AR0021971, AFIN 18-00110, CAO, LIS 12-035, Request for  
            Clarification            
 
Dear Mayor Fogleman: 
 
The Department has reviewed the revised Corrective Action Plan (CAP) and Milestone 
Schedule submitted by the City of Marion on July 9, 2012.  The CAP and Milestone Schedule 
were required by Paragraph I of the Order and Agreement Section of CAO LIS 12-035.   
 
The Department is requesting post review clarification of the following items pertaining to the 
CAP and Milestone Schedule no later than August 30, 2012: 
 

 Item #3- Select an Engineer and submit preliminary design.  Please clarify this 
milestone.  It appears that the city has chosen to utilize the services of both Bond 
Consulting Engineers, Inc. and ECCI. 

 
 Although not specifically stated, it appears that the city will place an emphasis on 

pumping to the Mississippi River.  Please clarify if this is not the chosen alternative. 
 

 The Department requests that the city outline the steps that will be taken to attempt to 
comply with the effluent limits of the Permit until August 1, 2015. 

 
Please mail the documentation described above to the Water Division / Enforcement Branch of 
ADEQ.  Please refer to NPDES Permit No. AR0021971 and CAO LIS 12-035 in any written 
correspondence to ADEQ.  Should you have any questions, feel free to contact me at 501-682-
0635 or you may e-mail me at anderson@adeq.state.ar.us. 
 
 
Sincerely,  

 
 
Alan Anderson 
Enforcement Analyst 
Water Division Enforcement Branch 
 
 
 
 


